University Resources Council
Minutes

Meeting Number 5









November 4, 2008


Meeting called to order at 1:00 PM by Chair P. Kearney with the following voting and nonvoting members of the URC present or excused: Pat Kearney, Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Marianne Hata, Ali Chu, Linda Day, Craig Fleming, Cara Richards, Ray Wang, Margaret Costa, Jalal Torabzadeh, Tim Caron, Ann Johnson, William Kelemen, Laura Henriques, Paul Buonora, Eileen Wakiji, Mary Anwar, and David Dowell. 
1.  The agenda was approved.
2.  Minutes of meeting #4 Oct. 21, 2008 were approved with corrections.
3.  Announcements

a. Pat Kearney presented an update on the $2.3 million cut for the 2008-2009 campus budget. While there is some debate over the cut, most likely it will be a one-time cut and not a permanent base budget cut. The president has authorized to take the amount from the reserves. 
4.  New Business:

a. Report from task force 2. Cara Richards presented on the Office of University Research task force. The group outlined 5 areas for inquiry: 1) External funding by college (both number submitted and funded and dollar amounts), 2) Variations across colleges related to research resources and how colleges use the Office of University Research, 3) Questions from the Chancellor’s Office Report, which references “quarterly/semester leave with pay” 4) faculty compensation for the student research awards, and 5) an accounting of facilities and equipment available for research.  
b. Report from task force 3. Craig Fleming presented on the Foundation task force. The group has met, reviewed information from the Foundation, and outlined several areas of inquiry. From the Council discussion, the task force added an area of inquiry about contracts and grants that prohibit indirect or overhead costs. Specifically, can the foundation do something to offset these costs to the colleges? 
c. Revised presentation of meetings and presentations. The presentation on Enrollment and Planning was moved to Nov. 18. Task force #1 will present along with AVP Holly Harbinger and Vice Provost David Dowell on Dec. 2. The Economic forecast meeting will take place on February 3. The lottery Committee will meet on February 17. The remainder of the schedule will be completed by Pat Kearney, making room for all of the taskforces. 
d. Report from task force 1. Tim Caron presented on tenure-track density and workload. This group is still collecting and compiling data from many different offices. The academic senate is also investigating these issues and has requested data. The data will be shared with the taskforce. Tim Caron has met with Terre Allen from the Faculty Center for Professional Development. Terre Allen and Michelle Saint-
Germain are working on a study on issues of workload. This information will also be shared with the taskforce. 

5.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:00. 
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Johnson
ajohnso7@csulb.edu

(These minutes have not been approved.)
